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Monday, April 3, 2023
1:30 p.m.

· The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.  In attendance:  Directors Jack Nixon, Larry Bauer, Dave Bonfilio, Tom Borden, Janeko Bower, Dick Gunn, Deborah Haase, Penny Moreci, Sally Pennypacker (2:05), Pat Shepherd and Spencer Sias.  Also in attendance:  Brad Sharp and Scott Smith.   

· Minutes of the meeting of March 6, 2023 were approved.  

· Jack presented the Treasurer’s Report in Kevin’s absence.  There has been no notable action in regards to the association’s balance which remains at approximately $8,100.

· Next, Lloyd Bell, Chairman representing the California Grand Jurors Association, presented Jack and the Board with a sincere thank you accompanied by a Certificate of Special Recognition for work assisting with the 2022 Annual Conference as the year’s Host Chapter.  It was noted that Larry Bauer was especially resourceful in obtaining a keynote speaker to replace the original speaker who became unavailable at the 11th hour.

· Tom and Spencer presented an update for Recruitment and Selection:  There were 93 applications, however 9 have been eliminated leaving 84.  The dates, times and location for interviews and the group exercise were distributed to 44 members.  Interviewer training will include how to pre-screen applicants as well as letting the workload be known before the interview continues.  There was some discussion about a “2nd chance orientation” on Zoom.  A Public Information Session was proposed to take place via a Webinar before April 22.  It was Moved, Seconded and Passed that said Webinar take place on April 13, 2023 @ 7:00 pm.  Tom will distribute an invitation to all applicants.  There is a possibility Judge Chou may not be able to attend all group exercises.  Should this be the case, the interviewers and observers will deliver a recap of their findings to him.  

· Janeko reported that help is still requested with our Website development.  She is currently “shopping” for a host that would be less than the current $350/3yr cost to the association. 

· Training:  Dave said that Report Writing slides will be incorporated into the training program, and indicated a separate (larger) room may be required. 

· Social:  Sally reported the reception for incoming and outgoing Grand Jurors is set for July 19 at McInnes (4:00-6:00 p.m.).  In addition, the June luncheon meeting will take place on June 21 at Noon.  Reservations will be due no later than June 19.  We are currently looking to book a speaker.  In addition, the Foreperson’s Report will take place during the luncheon.  





· Membership and Communications:  Jim Bridgeman absent, no report.

· Jack announced he is retiring at the end of the current term.  He will host a luncheon for Board members at La Toscana on June 5th
   
· Next meeting:	May 1, 2023
1:30 p.m.

· The meeting adjourned at 2:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
PENNY MORECI
 

